Lottie M. Schmidt Elementary

33700 Hooker New Baltimore, MI 48047



Phone 586.725.7541 Fax 586.725.7590

Mrs. Yolanda White, Principal

August, 2025

Dear Lottie Families,

This letter is to inform you that Lottie M. Schmidt Elementary receives funds from the Title I, Part A program. This federal classification provides additional funding and programs to benefit our students. Title I provides assistance to improve the teaching and learning of children to meet challenging State academic content and performance standards as tested by the MSTEP (Michigan Student Test of Educational Progress).

Through Title I funding, we are fortunate to have two highly qualified tutors who supply direct services to our at-risk students in language arts. In addition, we have two highly qualified paraprofessionals who work with our kindergarten and first grade students in small groups providing instructional support and reinforcement in language arts. All our teaching staff are highly qualified, and we all work closely to meet the educational needs of our students. Additionally, we have a full-time social worker and an At-Risk tutor that work together to identify and work with our students' social emotional needs.

In receiving funds from Title I, Part A, the district has a requirement to inform you of your right to request information regarding the professional qualifications of your child's teacher. Please contact Lora Gonzales, Director of Human Resources, at (586)725-2861 for any requests. If, for whatever reason, your child is assigned or has been taught for four or more consecutive weeks by a teacher who is not highly qualified by the State standards and requirements, you will receive timely written notification.

At Lottie M. Schmidt Elementary, we believe in working together to help your child achieve their greatest academic potential. Watch our newsletters for additional information regarding services, funding, and programs available for your child. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at any time.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Yolanda White Mrs. Yolanda White, Ed.S Principal